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January 9, 2023 
 
BY RESS AND EMAIL 
 
Ms. Nancy Marconi  
Registrar  
Ontario Energy Board  
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor, P.O. Box 2319  
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4  
Email: registrar@oeb.ca 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi 
 
Re: ALECTRA UTILITIES CORPORATION INCREMENTAL CAPITAL MODULE APPLICATION FOR 
2023 ELECTRICITY DISTRIBUTION RATES AND CHARGES (EB-2022-0013) – COST CLAIMS 
 
Alectra Utilities Corporation (“Alectra Utilities”) filed an application with the Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”) 
on May 16, 2022, under section 78 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998, seeking approval for 
Incremental Capital Module funding for its PowerStream and Enersource Rate Zones to be effective 
January 1, 2023.  
 
The OEB granted the Association of Major Power Consumers in Ontario, Building Owners and Managers 
Association (“BOMA”), Coalition of Concerned Manufacturers and Businesses of Canada, Consumers 
Council of Canada, Distributed Resource Coalition, Environmental Defence Canada Inc., School Energy 
Coalition, Small Business Utility Alliance, and Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition intervenor status 
and cost award eligibility. 
 
Power Workers’ Union (“PWU”) was also granted intervenor status. In a letter dated, June 8, 2022, PWU 
indicated that it would not be seeking an award of costs in respect of this proceeding. 
 
On November 17, 2022, the OEB issued its Decision and Order in which it set out the process for eligible 
intervenors to file their cost claims with the OEB by December 12, 2022, and for Alectra Utilities to file 
any objections to cost claims by January 11, 2023. This correspondence provides Alectra Utilities’ 
objection. 
 
BOMA Cost Claim 
 
BOMA has claimed a total of $2,517.08 in costs, inclusive of HST, in this proceeding. This amount 
includes 4.0 hours and $1,491.60 of costs for written submissions. Alectra Utilities notes that the OEB’s 
WebDrawer does not show any written submissions filed by BOMA and that Alectra Utilities has not 
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received any written submissions from BOMA. Accordingly, Alectra Utilities proposes that the OEB review 
BOMA’s costs related to written submissions.  
 
Should you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
Natalie Yeates 
Director, Regulatory Affairs and Reporting 
natalie.yeates@alectrautilities.com 
 
cc: Charles Keizer, Torys LLP 
  
  


